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a time for every purpose

have you ever thought about the implications of God’s 
sovereign control over everything?  if God is in 
control of everything, then everything you and i have 
been given to us is a direct result of God choosing to 
do so.  there is nothing that you have received that 
was not either created by God or created by things that 
God created.

you might want to read that sentence again.  and maybe 
again, just for good measure.

it’s important.

God produces each and every single thing.  because He 
does, He claims sovereignty over it all as well.  He 
controls it.  He is the consummate, and ultimate, 
micro-manager.  he is intricately, intimately involved 
in every single detail.  He manages the universe and 
all of us in it to the highest degree possible.  and if 
He didn’t — if He just took a moment to step back and 
not hold the universe in place — we would all be 
obliterated in an instant.

from his vantage point, it all makes perfect sense.  
yet from ours, time can seem marked by an endless array 
or series of contingencies that we may call “luck,” 
“chance” or even “random events.”

but that’s just how it seems; that’s not how it is.



because nothing is random with God.  He is working out 
the details of everything, not just watching it 
transpire.  what’s more is that He is working out the 
details toward His intended goal.  once you and i come 
to understand his overarching goal, we can begin to 
understand his pathways.

i think of the conversion of the apostle paul.  "and he 
said, “who are You, Lord?”  then the Lord said, “I am 
Jesus, whom you are persecuting.  it is hard for you to 
kick against the goads.” acts 9:5  a goad is defined as 
a pointed instrument used to urge on a beast.

God is always pricking our conscience and trying to 
goad our beastly nature into the way of life.  trying 
to drive us into His purpose for us.  and just as there 
is a purpose for each of us, there also is a perfect 
time for that purpose.

so, "let patience have its perfect work, that you may 
be perfect and complete, lacking nothing." james 1:4  
be confident that He Who has begun a good work in you 
will complete it.  all things work together for good.  
there is no luck or chance or random events.  God's got 
this and He's got you in the palm of His hand.

give God thanks and rejoice in all circumstances!

trust God in all circumstances!

take comfort in the fact your eternal home will be in 
glory!


